January 14, 2003

To the Honorable Common Council Public Improvements Committee City of Milwaukee

Dear Committee Members:

Attached is File No. 010438, being a substitute resolution to vacate a portion of the Northerly alley in the block bounded by South 24th Street, South 25th Street, West Mineral Street and West Scott Street, in the 8th Aldermanic District. This vacation was requested by Prince of Peace church to facilitate in the construction of a school.

The Department of Public Works Coordinated Report contains no stated objections to the proposed vacation. The Commissioner of Public Works has requested a deposit in the amount of \$43,250.00 for fees for vacating the alley and construction of a new alley leg.

Since the proposed vacation is not in conflict with city plans, the City Plan Commission at its regular meeting on December 9, 2002 recommended approval of the attached substitute resolution conditioned on making the deposit. At this time, the deposit has been made.

Sincerely,

Julie A. Pen man
Executive Secretary
City Plan Commission of Milwaukee

Attachment

cc: Ald. Donovan